
Commodore
Mark Pyle

A huge thank you to all the members 
who turned out for the candidate night, 
Snowball Regatta, Board election, Annual 
Meeting and Commodore’s reception.  
I’m extremely fortunate to declare that 
you have elected a dedicated and talented 
team to lead the Club through the next 
year! This Board brings a wealth of diverse 
experience and knowledge to the table 
and I am looking forward to another 
year of progress, growth and financial 
stability for BLYC. As you might have 
noticed at the Commodore’s reception 
with AJ Angelo in the house, I sometimes 
enjoy taking the stage for a song or two.  
With the Club hosting our first Snowball 
Regatta in several years and the bright 
future ahead, an excerpt from “Come Sail 
Away” by Styx captures the mood at the 
outset of this journey.

I’m sailing away, 
Set an open course for the virgin sea

Cause I’ve got to be free, 
Free to face the life that’s ahead of me

On Board, I’m the captain, so climb aboard
We’ll search for tomorrow on every shore

And I’ll try, oh Lord, I’ll try... To carry on 

Your very capable 2020 Board of 
Governors….

Vice Commodore
Bruce Ames

Bar & Kitchen
Rear Commodore
Charlie Campbell
House & Grounds

Governors
Mike Bruckelmeyer

Junior Training
Jeff Hamilton
Entertainment

Barb Hein
Communications

Dave Paligo
Race & Regatta

Brian Thom
Docks & Rentals

Greg Tobias
Membership

What a great turnout for the Annual 
Meeting!  We were able to accomplish 
something that hasn’t been witnessed in 
decades, a quorum in attendance to vote 
for a BLYC Constitution amendment. 
We were able to make a change in the 
constitution to reduce the quorum needed 
to vote at the annual and special meetings 
from 20% of the active membership to 
10% of the active membership.  This 
change will allow the Board and members 
to bring other needed changes in the 
future that will not require a first in this 
century turnout of the members. Thank 
you to all of the members who attended 
the meeting and voted. What a great 
group of members who took the time to 
show they care about the future of this 
Club!!

Continued on p. 4
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Bar & kitchen
- Vice Commodore Bruce Ames

OCTOBER — SUMMER IS GONE BUT FOOTBALL IS HERE
Please be aware that the state will start lowering the lake to 
winter pool mid-November.  If you have not done so you 
need to be thinking about getting your boats and lift stations 
out of the water.
You may have noticed that the Queen of the Lake III is now 
out of the Eastport Storage Yard.  This will free up some 
spots to rent.  If you would like a spot, please contact the 
new Docks & Rentals Governor through the BLYC website.
Looking towards fall and cleanup day I would like to start 
thinking about getting the boat storage yard cleaned up.  I 
ask that if you are renting a space you have your property 
in your spot only and in an orderly fashion.  I have noticed 
some trailers encroaching on the neighbor’s space.  Also, we 
are planning to have a dumpster brought on site to get rid of 
most of the trash.
If you rented a dock from BLYC this year but do not plan to 
do so next year please let us know ASAP.  This will help us 
better serve our membership next spring.

Let’s all enjoy what is left of the Indian summer!
See you at the club!... GO BUCKEYES!

Bruce Ames
Bar & Kitchen

Race & Regatta
- Governor David Paligo

The Annual George Fisher Snowball Regatta was held September 
21, 2019. T he Snowball is one of the longest continuously 
running regattas in Ohio. This event marks the final race of the 
2019 BLYC sailing season.

2019 Snowball Regatta and 
BLYC Sailing Season Awards
Snowball Regatta — Interlake Class
1st Place — Jeff Clark, Hoover Sailing Club

2nd Place — Bill Sanderson, Mohican Sailing Club
3rd Place — Chad Headlee, Hoover Sailing Club

Snowball Regatta — PHRF Class
1st Place — Team Alberg — Bill Reynolds, BLYC

2nd Place — Team Big Girl — Chuck Bendig, BLYC
3rd Place — Team Runaway — David Paligo, BLYC

2019 Lambrecht Cup Series
Spring Series

1st Place — Team Runaway — David Paligo
2nd Place — Team Alberg — Bill Reynolds

3rd Place — Team Fairwind — Wes Cartwright
Summer Series

1st Place — Team Alberg — Bill Reynolds
2nd Place — Team Runaway — David Paligo
3rd Place — Team Big Girl — Chuck Bendig

Fall Series
1st Place — Team Big Girl — Chuck Bendig

2nd Place — Team Runaway — David Paligo
3rd Place — Team Fairwind — Wes Cartwright

Commodore Chris J. Lambrecht 
Sail-On-Sunday Performance Trophy

Team Runaway — David Paligo
Commodore Edward C. Metzgar 

Memorial Day Long Distance Race
Team Runaway — David Paligo

Commodore Earl O. Williams 
July 4th Long Distance Race

Team Alberg — Bill Reynolds
Walter Knapp “Bringing up the Rear” 

July 4th Long Distance Race
Team Rosebud — Alex Fischer

Commodore Dwight R. Haggard 
Labor Day Long Distance Race

Team Runaway — David Paligo

Commodore George V. Fisher 
Sportsmanship Trophy

Tom Reynolds

Congratulations to all of the skippers & crew! I know that it is a 
sad time of year when we are all getting our boats out of the water 
for winter but the good news is that spring is right around the 
corner and we’ll start a new and exciting sailing and racing year.
Prep well, sail fast, sail safe.

Dave Paligo
Race & Regatta

Adult
    Halloween

     Party

with

Perfect Timing Band

COSTUME
CONTEST

Friday, October 25
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Entertainment
- Governor Jeff Hamilton

WELCOME TO FALL!
We may be missing the long hot 
summer days and hanging out at the 
pool but it will be back in no time. Until 
then, we get to enjoy the cool days and 
crisp nights. It is time for sitting around 
the fire pit and to continue rooting for 
our beloved Buckeyes. Some of your 
hangouts around the lake may be closed 
for the season but your Buckeye Lake 
Yacht Club is open and ready for fun. 
We start on October 4th with the 
talented Dave Bott on the piano for 
Supper Club. Dave will be playing from 
7:00-10:00 pm. The Buckeyes play on 
October 5th at 7:30 pm against the 
Spartans of Michigan State. This is also 
our pot luck game. Bring your favorite 
dish to share. Watch the weekly e-blast 
for more details.
On October 11th, Supper Club will have 
a new comer to the Club by the name of 
JD Burlee. JD is a solo guitar player. 
October 17th will be a Thirsty Thursday 
with the crowd pleaser AJ Angelo. He 

will be playing from 6:30 to 9:30 pm. 
Friday, October 18th the Buckeyes will 
be playing at Northwestern for a special 
edition of Friday night football.
Saturday, October 19th is a fun packed 
day. We will have a pallet painting 
party at 2:00 pm with Amy’s Pallet 
Painting.  Depending on the size, the 
regular is roughly 13x16 and is $35. 
The large is $45 (roughly 16x24). The 
deadline to sign up is October 12th. 
Please visit https://www.signupgenius.
com/go/8050844A8A72FA57-buckeye1 
to sign up. More information will be 
posted at the Club. Then that evening, 
we will have The Usual Suspects and 
the Repeat Offenders performing from 
7:00-10:00 pm. 
October 20th is our Fall Work Day. If 
you could volunteer for an hour or two, 
we would appreciate any help that you 
can give us. 
Finally, the Halloween Party is here on 
October 25th. We will have the Perfect 
Timing Band back to help you get your 
groove on. Get your costumes ready 
for an evening of fun and great music. I 

look forward to seeing all of the creative 
costumes. We will have a costume 
contest as well. Look for more details 
on the weekly e-blast. On October 
26th, OSU will host the Badgers of 
Wisconsin. The game time is still to be 
determined. 
Please remember that we have the full 
lineup of entertainment listed on the 
website as well it is posted throughout 
the Club. When you come to your Club, 
be sure to call and make reservations so 
that the staff is capable of taking care of 
you and your guests.
I am looking forward to bringing 
you more great entertainment in the 
months to come. I had so much fun my 
first year as a Governor. I am already 
working on events for next year. I will 
continue to look for new entertainment 
and bring back some of your favorites. 
If there is a band or a solo musician that 
you would like to be at the Club, please 
feel free to reach out to me. 
I look forward to seeing you at the 
Club!   Go Bucks!

Jeff Hamilton
Entertainment

FALL WORK DAY — OCTOBER 20TH

614-299-2133

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeuLu3CGWlIAtG6ueLTS9TBspLyRb3zESUnFEu4KTmkA9FlTw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeuLu3CGWlIAtG6ueLTS9TBspLyRb3zESUnFEu4KTmkA9FlTw/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050844A8A72FA57-buckeye1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050844A8A72FA57-buckeye1
http://coconisfurniture.com
https://www.gutridge.com/


Commodore Continued from p. 1
We just completed our first year with the repaired dam and 
experienced a very successful summer season under the 
exceptional leadership of Commodore Dick.  You turned out 
and supported the Club and this Board and we thank you. 
I want to thank Commodore Dick for his steady, unselfish 
approach to managing the Board.  We all owe Commodore 
Dick a debt of gratitude and appreciation for his tireless 
efforts, leadership and generosity as we rebounded during 
this post-construction era.  

Before we look to the future let me give a shout out for some 
help we received in the recent past. Let’s all thank Don and 
Peggy for the fantastic revitalized entry hall.  The bright 
clean look makes our Club that much more inviting.  Also, 
for those who have noticed the large refinished captain’s 
wheel and BLYC burgee will realize it didn’t get done on its 
own.  Please thank Sue Heber for repainting the burgee and 
Matt Zimmerman and Al Segna for refinishing the wheel. A 
job well done by all!  

Now we look forward to the future and what a future we see.  
As you have witnessed there are several projects that have 
begun and our plan this fall is to close out the punch list on 
several including; the pool repair project, sea wall phase I 
and dock projects.  On the horizon for next calendar year 
we have several other capital improvement projects to kick 
off now that we have the momentum from last year, so climb 
aboard!  

Commodore Mark Pyle

• Draperies • Motorized Products
• Shutters • Blinds & Shades

• Specialty Hardware
• Custom Bedding

www.HangUpsinc.com
C. Mark Russell 

614-239-7004
Fax: 614-239-7668

3751 APRIL LANE
COLS., OH 43227 

Custom Design and 
Fabrication of Interior

Window Coverings

hang
ups

Inc.

House & Grounds
- Rear Commodore Charlie Campbell

It is evident that summer is over as our pool is closed.  As it 
was leaking over 120 gallons of water per day, I kept it open 
as long as I could.
It is being repaired this fall prior to winterizing.  Hopefully 
next year we will be able to keep it open through the latter 
part of September.  We will see.  You will notice gates at 
our boat slip areas 400 and 800.  They will remain propped 
open until we are able to have all members notified of the 
combination.  
The boat yard is in disarray.  If you have a boat, trailer, boat 
lift, or whatever stored in our boat yard it must be usable.  
No flat tires, boat able to be used, lifts in working order, no 
trash etc.  We will be cleaning that area so your cooperation 
and help is needed. 
The phase I Lake wall project is finished.  Phases II & III 
are now being considered.  Phase II is directly behind club; 
Phase III — the covered docks.  If you have suggestions as to 
what you feel we should do let me know.  
Since cooler to downright cold weather is approaching, 
begin your plans for winterizing and removing your boat.  
For you smokers please use the ash cans. (Don't throw butts 
on the ground) 
Don't forget Fall Work Day on October 20th.  Come enjoy a 
day of camaraderie with your fellow members and help get 
some much needed work done around the Club!
Maintenance person Trent Brown has moved on to another 
job. We wish him the best in his new position. 
Until next time be safe

Charlie Campbell
House & Grounds

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK!

www.hangupsinc.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScnMzHpkEsxqEf22jVoHOYaBfFTorYF5h_dL3FY0kresBXHfA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScnMzHpkEsxqEf22jVoHOYaBfFTorYF5h_dL3FY0kresBXHfA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.blrc2036.org/
http://ohioyamaha.com


Junior Training
- Governor Mike Bruckelmeyer

I am excited to again be your Junior Sailing Governor for the 
upcoming year! We have had an exciting and fun filled year 
and I have plans to continue into the future.

A special thank you to our number one cheerleader, 
Commodore Don Dick, for his support of our Juniors. Great 
job Don!

Commodore Mark Pyle is just as excited about the 
Junior Program and will no doubt navigate us through 
the upcoming year. Be sure to congratulate our New 
Commodore next time you see him. 

Mark your Calendar for our Junior Work Day on October 
19th and the Club Work Day on October 20th!
Fair Winds & Following Seas

Mike Bruckelmeyer
Junior Training

BLYC Auxiliary
The Auxiliary Fundraiser in August was a resounding success. 
With the leadership of the Auxiliary Board and the Fundraising 
Committee, an incredible effort was put into this event that 
surpassed last year’s $22,000 (final results will be available next 
month).  It would be difficult to name every person involved 
with the planning of this event because there were so many 
people that made this event possible.  We encourage you to 
visit, patronize and thank the businesses and individuals that 
sponsored this event. Many are listed below. 

Commodore Don & Peg Mativi-Dick • BLYC Board of Governors 
Alex Fisher & Lori Barreras • Brian Kemp & David Hogrefe • Steve 

Goodyear & Samantha Falter • Energy Cooperative • Yaromir Steiner 
Steiner & Associates • Greg and Commodore Rose McIntire • Jerry 

& Gail Klink • Greg Brewer • Linda & Mike Perez • Sue Gleich • Susan 
& Don Hite • The Derlis & Collinson Families • Johnson’s Ice Cream 
Joyce Fox • Dana Sherrick • Doug Reedy • Larry & Joyce Gerstner 

Cindy Fox • Valerie Fox • Mike Erb • Chris & Sue Hebert • Claudia & 
Jim Belt • Heron Bay friends of the Club • Jeff Brock • Howard & Cat 

Everitt  • Chuck & Sue Gleich • Judy Bair • Pat Doerman • William 
King • Dan and Stephanie Dodd • Buhl Mansion Guesthouse & 

Spa, Tara - A Country Inn • Commodore  Rick & Marcia Henderson 
Joe & Joni Campbell • Dor-Mar Heating & AC • Greg & Jill Brewer 

Paul & Susanne Brennan • Jim & Jo Fedor • Owen Rueckel • Tom & 
Brigette Charles • Barb Hein • Jim & Julie Whetstone • Governor Jeff 

Hamilton & Matt Fennen • Amy Thom • Fisher’s Marina • Coconis 
Furniture • Decorative Arts Center of Ohio • Gayla Smith • Smith Girl 
Arts • Columbus Symphony Orchestra Opera Columbus • Watershed 

Distillery • Columbus Museum of Art • Franklin Park Conservatory 
Michelle DeSantis • DeSantis Florist • COSI • Ballet Met • Shadowbox 
Live • Columbus Funny Bone • Chiller Ice Facilities • Rule 3 Columbus 
Landmarks Foundation • Hebron Nails • Champs Pizza • Ohio Glass 
Museum & Glass Studio • A&T Hair Suites • Budget Blinds • Buxton 

Inn • Buckeye Lake Winery • The Buckeye Lake Place • Maureen 
Collins •Jim Carter’s Marine • Dawes Auboretum • Donato’s Pizza 

Harbor Hills Country Club • Hidden Lakes Winery • Tri County 
Plumbing & Hardware • Englefield Oil/Duchess Shoppes • Oak 

Creations • Papa Boos • Pizza Cottage • The Works Museum • Todd & 
Cindy Willis • Willis Engineering & Surveying Columbus Partnerships 

Fairfield County Heritage Assoc. • Charlie Campbell • Steve Harris

Please join us in thanking and congratulating our outgoing 
board members President Susan Hite, Vice President Sue Derlis 
and Secretary/Showcase manager Claudia Belt for a job well 
done!  We appreciate you so very much!
UPCOMING EVENTS — Auxiliary Meeting, Fall Celebration 
and Social Mixer! — Oct 10th 6:00 pm social hour, 7:00 pm 
meeting followed by activities.  Join us to renew and make new 
friendships as we kick off the year! All are invited to attend and 
a special menu is being arranged through the club! Please RSVP 
to blycauxiliary@gmail.com if you will be attending. Fall Work 
Day — October 20th, 9:00 am. Come and join us! 
BLYC Auxiliary distributes candy at the annual Buckeye Lake 
Trunk or Treat. Please help us by donating candy. A collection 
bin is in the front entry. Anyone is welcome to help distribute 
treats at this event. Let us know if you are interested by e-mail at 
blycauxiliary@gmail.com. 

Tracey, Jan, Debbie, Kathy, & Stephanie

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdWIKxkV_ZFUi_F0HMqxgoaBud9RFKp5yif014F-EhZw2P1vg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdWIKxkV_ZFUi_F0HMqxgoaBud9RFKp5yif014F-EhZw2P1vg/viewform?usp=sf_link
http://buckeyelakeyc.com/blyc-auxiliary/officers/
mailto:blycauxiliary@gmail.com
mailto:blycauxiliary@gmail.com
http://hedmananglinandrew.com
https://buckeyelakeshopper.com/
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Navigators of Law
Charting you through the legal complexities 
of life. We focus on planning for individuals, 

families, and businesses.

BLYC Members Mike Bryan & Mark Watson

STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN
& WITUCKY CO., L.P.A.

Communications
- Governor Barb Hein

The Classic Boat Show Regatta was a huge success. Coming 
off of a 5 year drought if you will, the sun was shining, the 
teak was polished on the Chris Craft and excitement in the 
air. 
This day was successful and we could not have done it 
without our sponsors. They were:

Buckeye Lake Marina
Fisher’s Marina

HER Realtors — Chris Heber
Solutions Staffing

Volunteers included:
Commodore Don Dick

Past Commodore Chuck Wadley
Past Commodore Rick Henderson & wife Marcia

Past Commodore David Luttenberger
Past Commodore Dave Lawrence

Past Commodore Steve Harris
Vice Commodore Bruce Ames

Governor Dave Paligo
John Albrecht
John Lemmon

Matt Zimmerman
Rebecca Miller & the entire BLYC Staff

Hopefully, I did not leave anyone off this list.  If I did, I do 
apologize. We are looking forward to next years Classic 
Antique Boat Show Regatta.
Looking forward to talking to you at the club and please 
send me your favorite pictures for the log.
blychein@gmail.com

Barb Hein
Communications

Family.
Friends.
Community.

We’re all in this together.

State Farm, Bloomington, IL1801073

Here to help life go right.® 

Stacy R Engle Ins Agcy Inc
Stacy Engle LTCP, Agent

417 S 30th Street
www.stacyengle.com
Bus: 740-522-5460

State Farm® has a long
tradition of being there. That's
one reason why I'm proud to
support Buckeye Lake Yacht
Club.
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Tropical Party
and

Trophy Presentation
Friday, October 4

Social at 6:00 pm • Awards at 6:46 pm

Celebrate this season's racing — 24 races in 15 weeks!
Skippers, crew, family, friends, and sailing fans...
Dig out those tropical shirts and Hawaiian attire!

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Protecting Your Family’s Interests! 

 
 Charles McClenaghan 

Licensed in Ohio and Florida 
(614) 429-1053 

Charles@lawdublin.com 
 

BLYC Member since 2006 
 
 

• Estate Planning 
• Probate 
• Real Estate 
• Small Business 

Representation 
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Membership
- Governor Greg Tobias

Please join me in welcoming our newest members of BLYC...

Rick Cattran
Steve Hamm

Tom Alas
As a new Governor of the BLYC, I am looking forward to my
responsibility of membership. I will be in touch with 
Governor Brian Thom to continue his success in dealing 
with the renewed interest in Buckeye Lake and the BLYC.

It has been an incredible year with the lake back to full 
pool.  Activity around the lake has increased dramatically 
and I anticipate more activity at our club with all of the 
improvements that have been made. 

I want to give everyone a thank you for their encouragement 
and support. Please contact me with any concerns or 
suggestions relating to membership.

Toby Tobias
Membership

Cat & Howard Team LIVE
Cat Everitt 614.805.7955
Howard Everitt 614.332.5627
catandhowardteamlive.com

Your TEAM for all 
of your Real Estate 
needs at the Lake!

https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/name/martha-kumler-obituary?pid=193751093
https://www.legacy.com/obituaries/newarkadvocate/obituary.aspx?n=mary-louise-tussing&pid=193843287&fhid=6011
http://herrealtors.com/lisastewart
http://catandhowardteamlive.com
http://mkmfamilyfarms.com
http://explorebuckeyelake.com


Looking Aft
- P/C Steve Harris, BLYC Historian

This past month,we concluded the 
2019 Club year and welcomed in the 
next.  The Annual Meeting is always 
an exciting time.  One of the highlights 
of the day is the presentation of BLYC's 
perpetual awards.  It occured to me, 
that it has been several years since I 
first published the following article 
about our highest honor — The Heber 
Yachtsman Merit Trophy.  There is an 
interesting story behind it and the man 
for whom it is named.

-SGH

The Heber Yachtsman 
Merit Trophy
As fall approaches, we can look back 
on another successful year at BLYC 
and, perhaps, reflect on just how truly 
wonderful it is to have such a fun, 
friendly place to share our passion 
for boating with others of the same 
mindset.  But, as you know, the 
100+ year history of the Club would 
not be possible without the tireless 
dedication of the countless members 
who provide not only service to the 
Club, but also an example for the rest 
of us of what it truly means to be a 
“yachtsman.”  At the annual meeting 
each year, some of these individuals 
are recognized for their efforts.  Our 
Club has two trophies awarded 
annually to such people — The Heber 
Yachtsman Merit Trophy and the 
Commodore Gustav Schell Award, 
“The Gussie.”  While many of us know 
Gus and his example which recipients 
of the “Gussie” typify, not too many 
people know the story behind the 
Heber Trophy.
One might assume that an award of 
such significance would be named 
for a Past Commodore of the Club, 
perhaps a great leader who carried 
us through a particularly rough time, 
a championship sailor, or one who 
went on from BLYC to serve boating 
in some national capacity.  Not at all.  

Reg Heber was a very active member 
of the Club in the 1930’s and 40’s and, 
although he did serve on the Board of 
Governors, he only served one year 
(1942-43) and was never Commodore.
Reginald F. Heber was a successful 
Columbus printer.  A graduate of the 
Ohio State University, in the late teens 
and early 1920’s, he gained particular 
notoriety as the leader of a popular 
dance orchestra in Columbus.  It was 
Reg Heber who first envisioned, and 
subsequently dedicated and presented 
the Yachtsman Merit Trophy to the 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club.  It was, 
and continues to be, the highest 
recognition our Club bestows upon 
one of its members.  However, he only 
lived to see it presented once — in 
1942 — the same day on which Reg 
Heber was elected to the Board of 
Governors.  And that, as Paul Harvey 
would say, brings us to “the rest of the 
story…”
On the afternoon of Sunday, October 
17, 1943 there was a large gathering 
at BLYC with over 200 in attendance.  
As part of the festivities, Commodore 
Clarence E. Smith (1940-41) was 
giving rides on the lake in his 
speedboat.  As later reported by the 

Newark Advocate, a combination 
of choppy waters on the lake and 
water in the bottom of the boat led 
to a tragic capsize at around 4:15 
pm.  Six of the eight persons aboard 
drowned, only Commodore Smith 
and one passenger, Miss Imogene 
Hughes, survived.  Four of the six 
victims were recovered in short time, 
yet two remained missing for several 
days.  Among the still missing was Dr. 
Francis Keck, also a BLYC member 
and good friend of Reg Heber.  The 
search effort included Deputies 
from Fairfield & Licking Counties, 
State Park Officers, and countless 
volunteers, including Reg Heber — 
tirelessly searching for the body of 
his departed friend.  As a result of 
countless hours on and in the water 
in the cool, autumn temperatures, he 
contracted pneumonia and, within a 
few short weeks, Heber also lost his 
life.
Dr. Keck’s body was finally recovered 
on Sunday, October 24 at 4:15 pm — 
one week to the hour after the tragic 
accident — by volunteers from the 
Firefighters Protective Association 
and the Franklin County Red Cross.
The Heber Yachtsman Merit Trophy is 
given annually to a member who best 
displays the merits of Seamanship, 
Sportsmanship, and Character.  One 
cannot question the character of the 
man for whom this trophy is named.  
His example of fidelity and friendship, 
of self-sacrifice and unselfish effort, 
if only from this single example, 
certainly adds to the value of this 
distinguished award.

Reg Heber
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http://buckeyelakeyc.com/events/club-calendar/


Secretary/Treasurer           Vice Commodore Mark Pyle
Fleet Captain - Sail                        Commodore Don Harris
Fleet Captain - Power              Commodore Joe Campbell
Fleet Surgeon                               Doctor John Vangilder, M.D.
Fleet Chaplain                            Father G. Michael Gribble
I-LYA Delegate                 Commodore Don Harris
     Alternate                                                   Governor Mike Bruckelmeyer
Parliamentarian                                Rufus Hurst
Historian                         Commodore Steve Harris
Finance Committee             Commodore Mark Pyle, Chair
                             Vice Commodore Bruce Ames 
                   Commodore Donald Dick
                           Commodore David Luttenberger
                            Commodore Rose McEntire
Insurance Committee                                   TBD

Commodores Association             Commodore Chuck Wadley
Blue Gavel                                       Tony Durieux 
Classic Boat Regatta                  Commodore Chuck Wadley
Snowball Regatta                                 Commodore Steve Harris
Annual Golf Outing                                  Jeff Clark
Bob Dye Memorial Poker Run                     Mark Severance
Commodores’ Steak Nite              Commodore Greg Miller
                           Commodore Mark Russell 
                         Commodore Rose McEntire
Good Neighbor Committee  Commodore Greg Miller
                                Mallory Miller-Sherer
Classic Car Show                                Mike Fornataro
Howard & Rosa Clark                     Commodore Greg Miller
     Scholarship Fund                                      Evan Miller

Like Us on Facebook
facebook.com/BuckeyeLakeYachtClub

Follow Us on Twitter
@buckeyelakeyc

Standing Committees & appointments

Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club
(740) 929-9941

www.buckeyelakeyc.com

Board of Governors
Commodore

Mark Pyle
Vice Commodore

Bruce Ames
Bar & Kitchen

Rear Commodore
Charlie Campbell

House & Grounds
Governor Mike Bruckelmeyer

Junior Training
Governor Jeff Hamilton

Entertainment
Governor Barb Hein

Communications
Governor David Paligo

Race & Regatta
Governor Brian Thom

Docks & Rentals
Governor Greg Tobias

Membership

Board of Trustees
Commodore Chuck Wadley

Commodore David Luttenberger
Commodore Dave Lawrence
Commodore Rose McEntire

Commodore Don Dick

Club Management
Paul Eblin, Manager
Josh Daniels, Chef

Rebecca Miller, Office Manager

Auxiliary Officers
President Tracey Davis

Vice President Jan Buescher
Vice President Debbie Haptonstall

Secretary Kathy Severance
Treasurer Stephanie Dodd

FALL

WORK DAY

Sunday, October 20
Plenty of 
jobs for 
all skill 
levels

Work 
begins at 
9:00 am
Lunch & Beverages 
provided for all who 

help out.
Have a special skill to share?

Contact RC Campbell
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